
February 11, 2020 
 
 This is a report of the regular meeting of the Rossville Town Council on Tuesday, 
February 11, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. at the Rossville Town Hall. 
 On call of the roll:  David Severt, Jack Fingerle, and William Croto. 
 Also present were Chad Colby, Travis Harris, Robert Shaffer, Ashley Adams, 
Brent Washam, Mark Timmons, Heather Wiggins, Don Hinesley, and Melissa Smith. 
 Dave Severt called the meeting to order and minutes from the previous meeting 
were approved as presented. 
 Ashley Adams appeared before the Council to request an adjustment to the 
wastewater portion of her municipal utility bill due to a malfunctioning toilet.  After 
discussion, Jack Fingerle made a motion to reduce the wastewater by $93.00 as a one- 
time only occurrence, seconded by Dave Severt, and passed by Council. 
 Melissa Smith appeared before the Council to follow up from last month’s 
meeting to discuss the excessive water usage at her rental.  After discussion, Jack 
Fingerle made a motion to reduce the wastewater by $112.00 as a one-time only 
occurrence, seconded by Bill Croto, and passed by Council. 
 Heather Wiggins discussed moving forward with the RAT Van.  A set of bylaws 
and procedures been presented to Council for review.  There was continued discussion 
of liability and what would be adequate.  This was tabled until the March meeting.  
Robert Shaffer will contact Joretta Tinsman to discuss their liability coverage Flora has 
in place. 
 Travis Harris reported he is nearing completion of “Refuse To Be A Victim” 
course.  He will be a certified instructor and hopes to start offering classes in March.  He 
will also be offering personal protection informational meetings to better understand the 
laws and your rights. 
 Mark Timmons, Clinton County Area Plan, appeared to give a summary of the 
construction activity in the county in 2019.  
 Chad Colby gave a water and wastewater update.  Shawn Morris has 
rescheduled his water licensing test to February 28th.  A payment application from 
Bowen Engineering was presented to Council for approval.  Jack Fingerle made a 
motion to approve the application in the amount of $141,972.65 for payment, seconded 
by Bill Croto, and passed by Council. 
 Voucher Register was signed.  
 There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was 
adjourned to Tuesday, March 10, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. at the Rossville Town Hall. 
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